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Swaffham Town Council

Minutes of the Transport, Access & Environment Committee meeting held on Tuesday 6th April  2021 at 4.00pm via virtual media link.

Councillors:	Mrs J Anscombe, Mrs J Skinner Mrs L Beech.

Committee members:		Mrs K Gordon (In the Chair), Mr P Bray, Mr S Sole, Mr J Zielinski.

Norfolk Cllr:			Mr E Colman (joined from 4.27 pm)

Deputy Town Clerk:	Mrs C Smith.
Admin Assistant:		Ms K Furnass.

Public:                                    1.
	
1. Apologies and reasons for absence.
Highways Engineer Mr J Griffiths  – work commitments

2. Declarations of interest. 
No declarations.

3. Traffic, Access or Environmental issues from non-Members and Councillors. 
	None reported.

4. Minutes.
After two amendments the minutes of 2nd February 2021 were agreed as a true and accurate account.

5. Issues for discussion with Highways Engineer Jack Griffiths  to include:-
5.1	Parish Partnerships – Theatre Street Car Park and Bears Lane bids. Good news had been
         received; the two bids had both been successful. The next stage would be to make the
         payments to allow Norfolk County Council to start work.
It was reported that the signage for Theatre Street was as requested by the Town Council. It was asked whether the signage work could be prioritised to capture tourism for this summer. The Deputy Clerk would put the request to Norfolk Council. 
It was noted that the specifics on the resurface work at Bears Lane were not known. 
It was suggested to advertise in advance the changes to the signage and the resurfacing of Bears Lane. Kate Gordon offered to write a report for inclusion in the Swaffham Newsletter. This could also go on the town website.
	
5.2    Footpath connecting Southlands with Wolferton Drive – A resident had raised concerns about the safety of the narrow path and poor visibility due to no street lighting. In discussions it was mentioned that the footpath was not as busy as Watton Road, but that footfall had increased significantly in the past few months. One suggestion to alleviate issues was to extend the 30mph zone to encompass the area, although this would incur a cost for a regulation order. It was discussed and decided to make a list of similar issues around the town and then to prioritise them. After discussions three actions were put forward:
[bookmark: _Hlk68691960]1. To ask the new Highways officer Jack Griffiths to look at extending the 30mph zone.
2. Make a list and prioritise other similar issues around the town.
3. To go back to the resident with a response.
It was agreed to 1. To ask the new Highways officer Jack Griffiths to look at extending the 30mph zone. 2. Make a list and prioritise other similar issues around the town. 3. To go back to the resident with a response.



6.      Strategic Priorities.
6.1    Economic Development Project.
	Mrs Gordon and Cllr Anscombe had previously presented Cllr Colman with a dossier of work that had been assembled over a 10 year period. 
	Cllr Colman thanked them for the document. It was a strong business study. He was pleased with the opening conversations between County and District Council, both were on the same wave length working together for the Business Rates Pooling (BRP) bid. It was noted that many departments would be involved, tourism, businesses, road’s, cultural & air quality issues. Questions were asked about who would be leading the bid. Cllr Colman replied that County ultimately had priority, but Swaffham Council would be key stake holders.
	The Network Improvement Strategy was also questioned. Cllr Colman agreed that there was a limited budget at the time. Mrs Gordon noted there were lots of different issues involved,  village connections, buses and cycling etc. Cllr Colman offered to ask Matthew Haywood to a meeting with the Committee. Mrs Gordon thanked him and said it would be very helpful. 

	Cllr Anscombe and Mrs Gordon concluded with the points below;
· There were concerns on Breckland’s development initiative vision for the town.
· BRP – what were we to expect next, what were we asking for and when can we expect it

6.2 	Damaged Railings 
A complaint had been received about the replacement railings at the junction of Mangate Street and Station Street. Cllr Colman was happy for the complaint to be passed on for him to reply to the gentleman.

6.3 	Station Street Car Park update
Breckland are preparing to go to cabinet for a decision on the change of use. A decision on whether to have  all day parking or a two hour limit would also be required.

6.4	Questions for Cllr Colman
Cllr Colman was asked if the environs on the entrance roads into Swaffham could be litter picked. It was noted that the Recreation Committee had been advised by Breckland that litter picks would commence again at the end of June. Iceni would be organising  a town litter pick for June. Cllr Colman explained that insurance issues would not allow Breckland to carry out litter picks at the moment. 

7.	Sustainable Swaffham 
	An initiative aimed at making Swaffham one of Norfolk’s most environmentally-friendly towns had been launched. Cllr’s Colman, Wickerson and Sherwood were all involved. Councillors were asked for any ideas on how and where they thought the money was needed. 
 
8.    Outstanding actions agreed at previous meetings.
8.1. Watton Road - 
Missing Crossing - Cllr Colman offered to contact Highways Engineer Jack Griffiths.

8.2. Tree Planting.
This is already underway. Councillors were asked to put forward any suggestions for additional areas for planting the trees.

8.3. Footpaths.
More information is required about the issue on FP25. 

8.4. Church Walk.
Nothing to report.

8.5. Damaged Railings. 
Completed.

8.6    Moving Recycled Bins into Pedlars Car Park.
         Completed

9.       Traffic and Parking.
9.1     Installation of SAM’s.
The Deputy Clerk gave an explanation of how SAM was used, where it was sited and for how long. The data would be made available for the next meeting. It was thought that now would be a good time to review where it was placed. 

10.     Next Meeting
Tues 1st June 2021 at 4pm (Assembly Rooms)



         Meeting Closed 17.30pm					Chairman………………  
Initials…………..
